
Growing in God is our Diocesan vision for growth. Growing in depth, in 
number, in influence and younger. How do we fare as a parish, and indeed 
as a benefice, in these categories? !
!
Well, we are trying to grow younger and our Café Church is showing !
encouraging signs of this with families from St Peter’s and Holy Innocents’ 
sharing in our informal worship. Do we think we are growing in number? 
We have new people coming and some people moving on, but overall we 
are probably slightly down on numbers, so the challenge we have is !
drawing contacts we have into the life of God’s Kingdom. !
!
I think we are growing in depth. We have Sarah and the Drakes family 
helping out at Café Church and Kathy has become our new Treasurer. Our 
house group numbers are probably the best they have been, so we are !
responding to the call to reflect on our lives and reach out into the !
community, through Meeting Point, Men’s Breakfast and Café Church. 
We also run a busy social diary which reflects further aspects of connecting 
with people other than through worship. !
!
Are we growing in influence? This year again, I am pleased to say, we 
have been able to finance the purchase of Bibles for the 29 young people 
leaving Great Barton Primary Academy in the summer term to further 
their education elsewhere. We are exploring the possibility of becoming 
an Eco church, protecting the habitat within our churchyard and using !
only renewable energy for our buildings and LED lighting. !
!
We will soon be in the Open Gardens season and our charity this year is to 
support MIND, so please come and support this worthy charity. We are 
trying to make a difference.!
!
As a Benefice we need to grow together. Therein lies our strength: the 
more we pray together, worship together, socialise together, the more we 
will grow, and we will grow as one. As Churchwarden, I have met many 
people at St Peter’s who have become my extended family of friends, and 
during this busy time of worship and socialising I encourage you to meet 
new people by checking the calendar of events – copies are in church and 
on the website. We are asked to ‘love thy neighbour’. God meets us in !
unexpected places. It may not be our church, our Open Gardens, our 
Meeting Point, but it may just be in our neighbour’s church, house or hall.!
!
In God’s love,!
Tim!
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!
Two of our supporters have been invited to accompany me to Marks and 
Spencers to meet members of staff and enjoy an afternoon tea – hopefully 
during July or August. This is a great privilege for us.!
!
Our shop is up and running, but we would appreciate more items to sell or 
for our fortnightly charity van collection. Many thanks to Linda Rice who 
helps me sort and price for the shop, and to Peter and Wendy Jones who 
help with putting out shop items for the collection, and with banking our 
monies.!
!
Special thanks to new villagers, Pamela and Francis from Conyers Way, 
who gave me a huge collection of obsolete coins and foreign money. They 
made my day.!
!
There are so many ways you can support the Children’s Society, and !
every penny given will assist the Society to provide some of England’s 
most deprived, disabled and disadvantaged children with the right care for 
their needs. Please do try to support us – even with a small bag of clean, 
old clothes.!
!
NOW WANTED: old clothes (any items but must be clean), old shoes, 
bags, belts and purses, clean bed linen (URGENT: coloured single and 
double flat sheets), blanketws, stamps, spectacles, jewellery, metals 
(copper, brass, aluminium, drinks cans, foil, etc.). NO curtains, duvets, 
coathangers or large glass jars. NO large items without consent. NO items 
from sheds or attics without cleaning first. We are not the tip – please take 
rubbish to the tip. Thank you for cooperating with this.!
!
The final total from the House Boxes was £1,606.32.!
!
The Parish Count for 2018 stands at £2,818.32. Everything we do in Great 
Barton is ‘helping to make children’s lives worth living’.!
!
Julia M. Briggs, MBE!
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On 19 May (Royal Wedding Day) your bellringers took part in the Suffolk 
Guild Striking Competition at Earl Stonham. This is the little"known 
competitive side of bellringing!!
!
Your Sunday morning team (Sally, Simon, Neal, Jill, Doug and Derek), 
ringing Call Changes, came first in the county this year, after coming !
second for the last three years. Thurston entered for the first time and took 
our second place – well done to them. We brought the Lester Brett !
Trophy back to Great Barton.!
!
The Thursday evening team (Sally, Simon, Clare, Neal, Maurice and !
Steve), ringing a Method, namely Grandsire Doubles, came sixth.!
!
We will be ringing a quarter peal at 3pm on Thursday 21 June for Suffolk 
Day. Suffolk Day celebrates all that is great about our county.!
!
If there are any ex"ringers (it doesn’t matter how long ago) living in the 
village, who would consider taking ringing up again, you would be most 
welcome at our practice nights. If you just wanted to ring for Sunday !
services, that would be great too, as we are endeavouring the keep three 
towers going on Sundays – Great Barton, Thurston and Pakenham.!
!
On the other hand, if there is anyone who would like to take up this ancient 
art, and you have time to commit, we would be pleased to teach you. Our 
practice night, at Holy Innocents’, is Thursday evening, 7.30pm to 9pm.!
!
If you are interested, please contact the undersigned.!
!
Sally Veal, Tower Captain!
01284 787461!

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiM8vCAwuDbAhVKDMAKHUlnB64QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.standrewscherryhinton.org.uk%2Fevent%2F3999881&psig=AOvVaw0ja3ogRHdM4XRZ81ix8RCR&ust=152952478455244


! !!

!!

"#$%&!'()!*(+)!",#)-!./01 !!

!!
�í�ð�t�í�ñ���:�µ�o�Ç! Great Barton Open Gardens �~�•�������‰���P�����î�•!
!

�&�Œ�]�����Ç�•���ï�U���í�ó�����v����! Benefice Holiday Club – see website for!
�ï�í�����µ�P�µ�•�š! details!
!

�^���š�µ�Œ�����Ç���í�ô�����µ�P�µ�•�š! Hymns and Pimms, 4pm �~�•�������‰���P�����ñ�•!
!

�^���š�µ�Œ�����Ç���í���^���‰�š���u�����Œ! Organ recital by David Honeyball at !
! St Peter’s Church, Thurston �~�•�������‰���P�����ò�•!
!

�&�Œ�]�����Ç���í�ð���^���‰�š���u�����Œ! St Peter’s Church and Thurston Library !
! Village Quiz, Cavendish Hall, Thurston, 7pm!
!

�^���š�µ�Œ�����Ç���î�õ���^���‰�š���u�����Œ! Bangers and Bingo at the Church Institute!
!

�&�Œ�]�����Ç���ñ���K���š�}�����Œ! St Peter’s Harvest Supper, Cavendish Hall, 
! Thurston!
!

�^���š�µ�Œ�����Ç���í�ó���E�}�À���u�����Œ! Holy Innocents’ Christmas Fayre, Church 
! Institute!
!

�^���š�µ�Œ�����Ç���î�ð���E�}�À���u�����Œ! St Peter’s Christmas Bazaar, Cavendish Hall, 
! Thurston!
!!

�^���š�µ�Œ�����Ç���î�ð���E�}�À���u�����Œ! Bangers and Bingo at the Church Institute!
!

�^���š�µ�Œ�����Ç���í�����������u�����Œ! ‘The Harvesters’ Concert at St Peter’s, 
! Thurston!
!

�í�ñ�t�í�ò�����������u�����Œ! Christmas Tree Festival, Holy Innocents’, 
! Great Barton, and St Peter’s, Thurston!
!

�d�Z�µ�Œ�•�����Ç���î�ì�����������u�����Œ! Kirbye Voices concert in Holy Innocents’ 
! Church!

!
Please look on our website for more information for all our events:!

www.greatbartonandthurston.org.uk!!


